
     

May 7th, 2014

          President: Bob Howard  Treasurer: Elaine Schenk  Secretary:  Bob Graham
          Chief Flying Instructor: Brian Cheadle Field Operations: Tom Savage  

Call to order    19:05, Pembroke Airport

Attendees:  Yvonne Adam, Brian Cheadle, Bob Graham, Bob Howard, Ross MacEwan, Chris 
Ramey, Alenko Sakanovic, Tom Savage, Bill Schermerhorn.

March's Minutes Approved, Tom Savage / Brian Cheadle

 Financial report Approved  Brian Cheadle / Bill Schermerhorn
 As of April 30th there were 12 (2 honorary + 10 paid) club members.

President's Report, Bob Howard

No report this month.

Field Report, Tom Savage

Tom reported that some kids set fire to our spare shed on May 5th.  The shed was destroyed, 
however no damage done to the main building.  
Our field cleanup is scheduled for Sunday May 12th at 10:00, weather permitting.  All members 
are invited to come out and help.  If you have shovels or other tools which would help 
completing the tasks below please them along.
 Some of the items we will be attending to are:

 Clean up burned shed
 Pick up trash from field and ditch on TV tower Rd.
 Install new post for Club Sign
 Tidy up inside of Club shack
 Fill in runway rut and roll runway
 Repair Outhouse

Flying Instruction, Brian Cheadle

Brian will be arranging a Saturday morning introduction, gear requirements and equipment 
checkout for people interested in taking training.  It looks like 3 people are interested at this 
point.  Training will be loosely based on the “One Week to Solo” program.  Brian has copies of 



the guide available for purchase.  Brian and the trainees will establish an agreed means to 
communicate such as email or text.

Discussions of Interest

Bob Graham brought in a Multicopter and discussed the components required and the build 
process. The model presented was a DJI F-550, with a Naza MV2 controller and Aeroxworks 
landing gear.  The various flight modes, model orientation and recovery systems were explained. 
Although flyable in it's current configuration, Bob said that a FPV camera system is being 
assembled and will be installed in the near future.

Next Meeting.

The next meeting will be June 4th, 2014.

The meeting was adjourned at 20:30 
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